
                                               STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 11, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the Connecticut River Valley Flood Control letter.  

The selectmen singed the 3 year limited contract with Avitar for mapping.  

Jay Croteau will check about the status on the shed repair.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the Motor Vehicle registration deposit for Nov. 8, 2018 for $610.74. 

Jay Croteau moved to accept the minutes . Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

accept the minutes.  

Bruce Smith will attend the training on the assessment for gravel excavation.  

The selectmen signed the contract with the City of Keen for 2019 for hazardous waste collection.  

The selectmen continued reviewing the equalized valuation per student data for comparison . Surry is 

currently under the state average.  

The selectmen discussed how to handle a billing discrepancy on a residents tax bill . Carolyn Berglund is 

working on the problem with how the land was assigned with Avitar and paid by Quicken loans.  

The selectmen read the email from Josh Brooks about new laws in place for fire stations.  

Several of the bills for work on the Joslin Rd and Pond Rd. have been assigned to the 4909 account for 

payment out of the capital reserves for road improvements.  

David Brooks has estimated it will be roughly $117,000.00 to close the lower Pond Rd with approval 

from DES for design. There would be no grant option available to close the road. The benefit cost 

analysis ration will go from 1.16 up to 1.22 December 22, 2018 and rise to 1.27 in June 2019.  The 

selectmen are preparing a draft warrant toinclude over the funding to next year.  

The new highway truck will not be available until next year. The selectmen will vote to carry over the 

funding from 2018.  

The selectmen reviewed the streetlight article from Town Meeting 1999 and 2000.  

The Town of Surry will contact the Army Corp of Engineers to see if they would be interested in the lot 

next to Bardwells.  



John Berglund picked up the checks for the motor vehicle registrations.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 


